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2 DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL (WEST END PERIPHERAL CAR PARKS) ORDER 2019 (AN52-2019) 
 
Reference is made to Article II of the minute of meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee held on 
21st February, 2019, wherein the Committee instructed and authorised the preparation of an Order 
introducing parking charges to the West End Peripheral Car Parks. 
 
The proposed Order was duly drafted and during the statutory consultation period one objection was 
received. 
 
The Order was duly advertised and a further 58 objections were received.  Objections included the impact 
of introduction of charging, availability of parking spaces, requests for West End residents to be exempt 
from charging, impact on residential amenity and impact on local businesses. 
 
Copy correspondence has been circulated to Group Leaders, Lord Provost Borthwick and Councillor 
Murray. 
 
Having fully considered the objections, the benefits of introducing the Order including encouraging turnover 
of spaces and promoting sustainable travel remain valid, and, as such, the Committee is requested to 
make the Order despite the objections. 
 


